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Benton County Master Gardener Association 
Board Meeting –August 9, 2021    

In Person/Zoom Meeting 
9:00 am – 11:00 am 

 
Attending in person:  Marge Alig, Deborah Hobbs, Deb Kern, Paula Lupcho, Alan Taylor, Jana 
Tindall, Nancy Tovar, Lynn Trimpe 
 
Attending by Zoom:  Frank Garcia, David Mandel, Elizabeth Records, Bob Smythe 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Deb Kern at 9:04 in the Sunset Room at the 
Benton County Extension Office. 
 
Gardening Moment:  Jana has been having a deer incursion despite fencing.  The suspect is a 
young deer who could get through gaps in the fence. 
 
Minutes:  The minutes were unanimously approved as amended. 
 
Vice President:  Alan Taylor 
 

• Summer tour to Country Line Farms on Tuesday, Aug. 17.  Carpooling is encouraged. 

• September Picnic:  Stay tuned for more details as pandemic restrictions are in flux. 

• October Meeting:  It was hoped to have a committee fair but some technology issues 
need to be resolved. 

• November:  It is Benton County’s turn to host the Awards/Graduation ceremony.  It is 
still unclear whether it will be possible to hold this event in its traditional format.  Other 
options are being considered. 

 
Treasurer:  Marge Alig & Lynn Trimpe 

• Lynn reviewed the checkbook for July.  Ending balance $73,854.74 

• Marge reviewed the Statement of Financial Activity.  Revenue is $22,409.55, primarily 
from plant sales.  Total expenditures are $8,006.00. 

• Marge reviewed the Statement of Financial Position.  The total assets of the association 
are $186,468.97. 

 
President:  Deb Kern 

• Nomination Committee:  Jana Tindall 
o President Elect Jana Tindall has appointed Christina Clark and Judith Kenner to 

the nomination committee to make recommendations on a slate of board 
nominations for 2022. 

o Jana requested that current board members let her know about their intentions 
for next year. 
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o Elizabeth will provide input, especially for possible newer members who may be 
good candidates. 

• Greenhouse Clean up 
o Next clean up party is on Saturday, Aug. 14.  Need to keep on top of the weed so 

the job doesn’t become overwhelming. 
o Need to design an irrigation system for outdoor plant storage areas. 

 
Membership:  Deborah Hobbs 

• Deborah informed the board that Judith Kenner has arranged for a Master Gardener 
outdoor get-together for those MGs who lived in her area of town.  Deborah suggested 
that other MGs could replicate this in their own neighborhoods as a way of staying 
connected to one another. 

 
OMGA Representative 

• OMGA Mini College Report:  Rich Taylor sent the Mini College report to all board 
members via email as he was unable to attend the board meeting. 

• OMGA would like to know if people would like to have Mini College 2022 be an in-
person, virtual, or a hybrid of the two. 

• It was suggested that OMGA could monetize the recorded programs for a fee, therefore 
making them available to all MGs for continuing education.  Rich will be asked to pass 
this along to the OMGA board. 

 
Extension:  Elizabeth Records 

• Program update on facemasks:  Facemasks are now required at all indoor activities if 
you are wearing your MG badge.  They are not required at outdoor events. 

• 2nd Year Trainees:  There are 8 trainees remaining from the 2020 training group.  They 
need help to complete desk hours.  Elizabeth will add more time slots to the desk sign 
up and update the sign-up page to 2 shifts per day. 

• At present, it is planned to have a 2022 training class.  A program from Marion County 
that has an emphasis on outdoor activities is being assessed.  Elizabeth asked the board 
to look this over and give input.  The training would be a combination of Zoom classes 
and garden labs.  The same number of trainees as in the past would be admitted to 
training. 

• The Master Gardener storage area at the Extension office is full.  Elizabeth would like 
chairs or a representative from committees that use that unit to join her for a clean-out 
session. 

 
Greenhouse Committee:  Nancy Tovar 

• A new site was viewed by Nancy Tovar, Debbie Lauer, and Paula Lupcho in July.  It is 
already fenced, has a well, and the site prep (leveling and graveling) would be done by 
the owner. 
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• There was extensive discussion on the greenhouse project in general.  A joint meeting of 
the Greenhouse Committee and Plant Sale Committee to revisit and review the goals, 
financial possibilities and constraints, and other considerations of this project. 

 
Insights into Gardening:  Lynn Trimpe 

• A contract with La Sells Stewart Center has been signed for the 2022 IIG conference.  
This was necessary to insure the desired date (2nd Saturday in February). 

• The cancelation policy is still in the contract.  However, Mary Mellard (co-chair of IIG) 
has an informal agreement with the manager of LaSells that the cancellation policy 
would be overlooked if the event needed to be cancelled due to COVID. 

 
Good of the Association 

• Alan asked those at the meeting for feedback on the hybrid meeting format.  There 
were some technical issues.  Alan will work on resolving them in order to have a hybrid 
format for the October membership meeting. 

• The was consensus that BOD night meetings will be held on Zoom. 
 
 
Adjournment: 10:49 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
Paula Lupcho 
Secretary pro tem 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment 

• Statement of Financial Position 

• Statement of Financial Activity 
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